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“’Tis the Season”. . .
It’s that time of year again – the season when our mind gets boggled, our feet get sore, and our credit card gets used and used and over-used.  You know, “’tis the season to be jolly” and all that stuff.  Unfortunately, many of our Christmas spirits will contain more humbug than jolly.  Too bad!

I suppose a little bit of humbug is understandable, especially with all the plastic materialism which has become associated with the season.  But, please be careful.  Don’t allow the fake stuff to overshadow the real reason for joy.

In the Gospel of Luke 1:32-35, the angel Gabriel comes to Mary to announce the birth of a child.  Consider the good news in this beautiful poetic announcement:


* This child’s name will be Jesus.


* This child will be the Son of the Most High


* This child will reign over an eternal kingdom


* This child will be conceived by the power of 
   the Holy Spirit


* This child (just in case you missed it) will be 
   The Son of God!

So there you have it.  The coming of Jesus is reason for genuine celebration.  His coming is absolutely the reason to be truly jolly.  We celebrate God’s greatest gift…the Messiah, the Savior, Jesus.  God’s gift to us in Jesus should remind us of those we know who need to know Jesus as Savior.  What a wonderful witness it is for them to see us happy and filled with God’s love at this time of year.  What a terrible witness it is for them to see us…well, you know.

So during this Christmas season as your mind get boggled, your feet get sore, and your credit card gets over-used, forget the humbug.  Remember to allow your heart to be lifted in the spirit of the greatest gift every given.  Jesus is your Savior.  You are a part of His eternal kingdom.  It really is a season to be jolly.
Share it!

Bro. Jack
Lottie Moon Christmas Offering
for International Missions
Our Offering Goal – $3,000.00


HONORING THE OLSON FAMILY

December 9 –  6 p.m. Service

Fellowship following service

Please join us for the evening worship service at 6:00 p.m. on December 9 as Eric and Amanda Olson will be leading.  Come hear some of your favorite songs Amanda has blessed us with during their time at FBCG and join in as they both lead us in your favorite hymns.  Afterwards we will have a time of fellowship in the Family Life Center, so bring your favorite snack food.  There will be cake, punch and coffee as well. The Olson family will be moving to Amarilllo at the end of the year so this will be a great opportunity to thank them for their service here.

Senior Adult Fellowship

December 11

9:00 A.M.

Family Life Center Foyer
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MEN’S BIBLE STUDY AND PRAYER

Kent Room

Monday-Friday– 5:45 A.M.
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CELEBRATE RECOVERY

Meets every Tuesday, 7:00 p.m.

Fellowship Hall, FBC Grapeland

7:00 p.m.—Worship, Lesson or Testimony

7:40 p.m.—Small Group Share Time: Men’s Group, Women’s      Group

8:15 p.m.—Fellowship (tea, coffee, light snacks provided)
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You are invited to the
Annual Christmas Banquet

December 16       6:00 P.M.
in the Family Life Center
Our annual Christmas banquet will be Sunday evening, December 16, at 6:00 p.m. in the Family Life Center.  The music ministry team has put together a program that we feel you will really enjoy so we hope you are already making plans to be there.  We do need your help, though!  We would like to incorporate some of your favorite Christmas memories.  You won’t have to get up and tell it yourself; just jot your story down on a card and turn it in.  Your card will be read at some point in the program.  For your convenience, we have placed “Christmas memory” cards at the main entrances to the church building and the box to drop them off  is in the Fellowship Hall.  We would also like to have some of your favorite Christmas photos to show in the slide presentation during the event.  We will scan them into our presentation and return your photos to you (be sure to put your name on the back or place in an envelope with your name on it!).  If you have any question, please ask Toni Childress or Bonnie Patterson.
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Food for Christmas Banquet

Please plan to come to the church-wide Christmas Banquet on December 16 at 6 p.m.  The meat, bread and tea will be furnished.  You are asked to bring side dishes – vegetable, salad, dessert – enough for your family… and a little more.  Come and enjoy an evening of fellowship with Christmas music, memories, and delicious food!
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First Baptist Church – Grapeland. TX
Sister2Sister Ministry
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Ladies Book Club
The ladies that attended the Book Club meeting on Monday, November 12, selected  “Ruth, A Portrait – The Story of Ruth Bell Graham” by Patricia Cornwell as the next book for discussion.  Sources for the book includes: Christian Book Distributors; Amazon; Barnes & Noble; Audible.com; eBay; BetterWorldBooks and Thriftbooks.com.  The next meeting will be held Monday, Janaury 28 at 6:30 p.m. at Patti Huff’s home.  All are welcome to participate!
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Awana and the Awana logo are Registered Trademarks

of the Awana Clubs International.  Used by permission.
Awana meets Wednesdays

during the school year

4:00-6:00 P.M.

November Average Attendance
Children – 122

Leaders – 51
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       Age 3-4                            K-2nd Grade                       3rd-6th Grade

(Must be 3 yr. old by

September 1)
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Awana Christmas “Post Office”
The Awana Club is sponsoring the Christmas “Post Office” for Christmas greetings within our church family.  You may mail your Christmas cards for the suggested donations of 25¢ each.  Funds from this project will be used to purchase materials for the Awana program.  Be sure to check the “Post Office” each week and pick up your mail!
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FBC has added several new books to the church library which include all age groups.
The Holiness of God  by R.C. Sproul.  In this classic work, Sproul puts the holiness of God in its proper and central place in the Christian life.  He paints an awe-inspiring vision of God that encourages Christians to become holy just as God is holy.

Chosen by God by R.C. Sproul.  Sproul shows that the doctrine of predestination doesn’t create a whimsical or spiteful picture of God, but paints a portrait of a loving God who provides redemption for radically corrupt humans.
Dr. R.C. Sproul was president of Ligionier Ministries, an organization that provides biblical and theological training for laypeople.
Other books by Dr. Sproul include books for children in which we have we have in our library.
The Lightlings weaves an allegorical tale that captures the essence of the biblical story of redemption.

The Prince’s Poison Cup focuses on the atonement to show Jesus had to endure the curse of sin in order to redeem His people from their spiritual death.

The New Answers Book by Ken Ham.  Christians live in a culture with more questions than ever- questions that affect one’s acceptance of the bible as authoritative and trustworthy.  Now discover easy-to-understand answers that teach core truths of the Christian faith.
Ken Ham is president/CEO and founder of Answers in Genesis – U.S. and the highly acclaimed Creation Museum.  He is one of the most in demand Christian speakers in North America.  His emphasis is on the relevance and authority of the book of Genesis and how compromise on Genesis has opened a dangerous door regarding how the culture and the church view biblical authority.

Answers Book for Teens by Bodi Hodge.  The culture tells you to look and act certain ways or people will think you are a loser or weird.  If you say you believe in God, you can expect people to be in your face, doing their best to tear down God, the Bible and your belief in Christ.
You may even have a few doubts.  How can you believe god really does care about what is going on with you?  Is God in charge of this chaos called life?
You aren’t the only one with questions!  Find great answers to 15 popular faith questions and discover why the world is in such a mess, why you can believe in Christ, and why God wants a relationship with you!
Bodie Hodge is on staff of Answers in Genesis, and is a speaker, writer and researcher on a host of topics related to apologetics, biblical history and the book of Genesis.
EAST TEXAS FOOD BANK

FOOD DISTRIBUTION FOR SENIORS

The East Texas Food Bank comes to the Grapeland Senior Citizens Center on the first Thursday of each month, unless it is a holiday, then they come the next week.  On distribution day, the Center opens around 10:00 a.m. and the truck gets to the Center around 10:30 a.m.  Boxes are usually handed out by 11:30 a.m.  This program is for seniors only.  First requirement is age—you must be at least 60 years of age, but there are other requirements.  Please come in and we will be glad to answer any questions.  Grapeland Senior Citizen Center is located at 112 Church Street, phone number is 936 687-4712.  The Center is not open every day.  Please come by on the scheduled date of distribution (the first Thursday of every month).
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ESPECIALLY FOR CHILDREN  
Children’s Bulletins are available in the Bride’s Room each week for children—younger children, age 3-6, and older children, age 7-12. Bulletins contain a variety of Bible-based games—puzzles…word searches…seek-and-find…dot-to-dots…and many more activities children love.
Children’s Church is offered to children age 3-4 during our worship services the first three Sundays of the month.  Children remain in the worship service on the fourth and fifth Sundays.  Volunteers are needed to serve the second Sunday of each month—volunteers may sign up on the sheet posted on the bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall.  If you have any questions, please see Tammy Reagan.
“HELPING HANDS” DEACON MINISTRY

“Helping Hands”—a deacon outreach ministry designed to meet spiritual and physical needs of our church family and others in our community.  A special offering will be taken each 5th Sunday for the needs of this ministry.  The next offering date is December 30, 2018 or you can contribute to this ministry at any time by designating your contribution to “Helping Hands” ministry.  See Matt Henderson, Dan Huff or Richard Wilkens if you have any questions.  
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POINSETTIAS FOR AUDITORIUM

Poinsettias once again grace our auditorium adding their beauty to the Christmas season.  You may designate one or more poinsettia “in honor” or “in memory” of loved ones.  Please contact the church office if you wish to designate a plant.  Each poinsettia is $20.  A list of designations will be printed in the December 23 bulletin.

For Your Information

Bulletin and Power-point Screen—Items for publication in the weekly bulletin or announcements on the power-point screen must be received in the church office by noon on Thursday of each week.
Event Registration Form—Planning a meeting, bible study, or other event?  Please remember to fill out an Event Registration Form.  Forms may be picked up in the church office or you may call the office at 687-2558.  All scheduling is done through Necia Huff, secretary.

Flowers for Worship Service—please call the church office for available dates if you wish to provide flowers for the worship service.  The flowers are provided each week by individuals, ministry groups, Sunday School classes, etc.  If you wish to reserve a date to provide the flowers, please contact the church office, 687-2558.

 “Growing with God” Cookbooks—contains favorite recipes from our church members as well as friends of FBC.  The cookbooks are available at the church office for $10 each. 

Library Hours:



Sunday:   9:00 to 9:30 a.m.




  10:30 to 10:55 a.m.




  12:00 to 12:30 p.m.

Email Addresses of church/secretary:

Necia Huff:  necia@fbcgrapeland.org
Church:  info@fbcgrapeland.org
Contact Information for Interim Pastor:

Jack Chelf, Jr.: jack.chelf@yahoo.com
Home phone: 936 687-9065

Cell phone:  512 760-6949
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Annual Christmas Eve Service
December 24    6:00 P.M.
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Thank You

I would like to say “thank you” to my family and friends at First Baptist for your cards, calls and visits and most of all your prayers.  A special thanks to Martha and Monty for taking very good care of me and to Mitchell and Taylor for building the ramp so I could get in Martha’s house and hallway to the bedroom.
Love to all,

Mary Lou Huff

